
Minidoka County School District 

Transportation’s Report 

June, 15 2018 

  

It has been a learning experience here at the transportation department.  We have 

started summer school both migrant and middle school and high school. It was a little rough for 

a couple days but we made it through with very few phone calls and complaints. 

We had about 50 work orders turned in during the month of May and we were able to 

complete only about 30 of them plus some from previous months.  Most office staff and 

mechanics had to drive bus on routes and some extra trips during the middle of the day also.  

We made it through.  

Starting out June and summer school, the mechanics are able to spend their time in the 

shop and are getting things done. Work orders turned in everyday oil changes, annuals and 60 

day inspections are getting done and the mechanics are working hard. 

We issued numerous bus citations in May and had to suspend a couple kids off the bus 

for a few days for being out of control on the bus and refusing to listen to the bus drivers.  Over 

all it was a pretty good month.  

We are going through routes for next year in order to improve the efficiency in this 

department and do away with some unsafe turn a rounds and hopefully to keep some kids on 

the busses for shorter lengths of time.  We also want to do away with busses that are crossing 

over school boundary lines and each other’s routes. 

 

Thank you for all you do. 

 

Ryan Edwards 

Transportation supervisor  

  


